Press Statement

Thursday 20 April 2000 – Cape Town

Addressing social security concerns in South Africa

The Committee appointed by Cabinet into Social Security held its first meeting today in Cape Town to take it’s mandate forward

The Committee considered the terms of reference, method of working and areas for further research.

Professor Viviene Taylor, chairperson of the Committee said, “in addition to rigorous work and research the committee’s work will be informed by consultations, public hearings, meetings and written submissions from various stakeholders and experts.  Key to the success of this process and the mandate received from Cabinet is engagements with international processes and agencies dealing with issues of social security such as those convened by the United Nations Commission for Social Development, the International Labour Organisation and the World Bank.”

As part of its work the Committee will be aligning its programme with other initiatives being undertaken by various government departments.   The Committee will also be looking at appropriate international experience especially from developing countries.

Minister for Welfare, Population and Development, Zola Skweyiya stressed the important contribution this committee will be making towards the development of a comprehensive and sustainable social security system.  

The Committee will be reporting on its progress to social sector Ministers and Cabinet on a regular basis.
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